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NEWSLETTER #7    2021 – 2022 
 
 

UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
Feb 3 Future Squires Scheduling Night  

Feb 11        Homecoming / Alumni Night 

Feb 12 ACT given at CCHS 

Feb 16 Athletic Boosters meeting 

Feb 18-21 NO SCHOOL – Winter Break 

Feb 18 GCCS Online Auction begins (*note date change) 

Feb 19 Winter Blast 5K Run & 1K Kids Run 

Feb 23 Orchestra Night 

Feb 24 No P.M. busing for Grandville Schools 

Feb 25 No A.M. or P.M. busing for Grandville Schools 

Feb 24 Auction – Livestream (*note date change) 

Feb 26 Auction Pickup Day  

 
March 1 Last day to purchase Key Cards & Biggby Cards 

March 1 Blood Drive 

March 2-5 Model UN 

March 2 Parent-Teacher Conferences (5:00-8:00 p.m.) 

March 3 Parent-Teacher Conferences (3:30-5:30 p.m.) 

March 3-5 “Shrek, the Musical” drama production 

March 4 Parent-Teacher Conferences (9:00-11:00 a.m.) 

March 4 NO SCHOOL – Parent-Teacher Conferences 

     March 9 Late-Late Start (9:30 a.m. classes begin) 

March 10 Band Night (Grades 5-12) 

March 15 Choir Night 

March 18 No P.M. busing for Grandville Schools 

 

 

March 22 PSAT 10 (for Sophomores) 

March 23 SAT (for Juniors) 

March 25 Hitmen Volleyball Game 

March 26 Bean Bag Toss Tournament 

March 31 No P.M. busing for Grandville Schools 

 

April 1-8 NO SCHOOL – Spring Break 

April 11 Classes resume 

April 14 GCCS Annual Spring Reception 

April 20-24 Music Department Tour to Nashville 

April 30 Junior/Senior Prom 

 

May 3 Blood Drive 

May 10 Honors Banquet / Honors Convocation 

May 19-20 Senior Exams 

May 18 Collage Concert 

May 21 GCCS Golf Outing 

May 24 Senior Breakfast / Graduation rehearsal  

May 24 Graduation (6:30 p.m. this year) 

May 26 Cedar Point Trip for Senior Class 

May 30 NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day 

May 31 Underclassmen Exams  

 

June 1-3 Underclassmen Exams 

June 11 ACT given at CCHS 

 
 
THOUGHTS FROM PRINCIPAL HENDERSON 
The Haitian creole expression “ou fom” has been on 
my heart a great deal over recent months.  After I 
share some thoughts about the past month, I will 
explain why “ou fom” relates to recent months, Kids 
Against Hunger, and life in Haiti. 
 
We can’t begin February without reflecting on 
January.  It was a month…  We battled through a flurry 
of Covid cases and quarantines.  Yet, we rolled with 
the punches and kept it moving.  Our kids flexed and 
adapted, while our teachers led the way once again, 
having to go split screen at times, with numerous 
students learning virtually while most of the class was 
learning in person.  Our staff has also been hit in 
waves with their own personal and family challenges  

 
 
 
with Covid, yet everyone has persevered, supported 
one another, and flexed to keep our kids learning in 
person.  You are blessed to have a staff that loves 
Jesus, loves your kids, and is living out James 1:12.   
 
I am inspired that your children have godly examples 
who are pouring into them daily, challenging them, 
teaching them, loving them, guiding them, and 
inspiring them. Our staff is continually learning, 
collaborating, and looking for ways to positively impact 
your children.  They also went to crazy lengths to help 
inspire your students to raise money for our Kids 
Against Hunger event.  Kids Against Hunger was a 
powerful event for students and staff alike and we were 
so blessed to have an opportunity to live out Christ’s 
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call to serve Him and love others.  In addition to the 
tangible ways our students were able to serve others, it 
also created opportunities for our students to grow in 
their faith, give personally, and witness the Lord’s 
faithfulness when we trust Him.   
 
“Ou fom?”  (pronounced oo - foam) 
 
It's a question asked along the paths, streets and 
roads of Haiti all day long. “Ou fom” translates to "you 
strong? or are you being strong?" A few years ago, a 
friend and I thought it would be a great idea to hike 
over the mountains from Baie D' Orange, Belle Anse, 
Haiti, to the village of Kenscoff to trace the steps of the 
women who travel to market with their goods to sell so 
they can purchase items they need at market and buy 
others to sell at their local market. Kenscoff is one of 
the highest points in Haiti and also the place where my 
daughters' crèche was located during our seemingly 
unending adoption process.  
 
The people from Grand Ravine, which is in northern 
Baie D' Orange, say it is an hour from their village until 
you can see Kenscoff. I can tell you I saw nothing 
resembling Kenscoff after an hour. When we were 
finally able to see something across many mountain 
peaks that might resemble Kenscoff and asked where 
it was, a local farmer, who was our guide, laughed and 
waved his hand, reflecting the fact that it was up and 
over anything we could see in the nearby mountains. 
There were many times along the journey when I felt 
like the kid in the back seat of the car along a long 
journey constantly wondering, "Are we almost there?" 
and "How much longer?" Every time we went over one 
mountain peak, we went down another only to climb 
another and descend again and again and again. I lost 
track of how many times we went up and down, but I 
know that every step of the way the view was 
absolutely amazing. I was surrounded by some of the 
most beautiful scenery I've ever encountered.   
 
Rugged mountain peaks jutted in every direction.  The 
mountainsides were an amazing display of the most 
determined farming I've ever seen. On mountainsides 
that were seemingly impossible to climb or even stand 
on, farmers had planted an array of crops. I'm in awe of 
their ability to farm seemingly impossible slopes that are 
ridiculously treacherous. It is yet another perspective on 
the brutal challenges facing the Haitian people. They 
battle and persevere just to survive. Survival...   
 
Our guide was a local farmer from Baie D' Orange who 
we had met the day before. He offered to show us the 
way. He took his entire day to show us the way and 
give us an amazing perspective on another aspect of 
Haitian life. Until you've walked in their steps, it's 
nearly impossible to fully grasp some of the brutal 
realities of their lives. Our guide taught us about life in 
his community and shared his story and his heart that 
he wants an education for himself and the children in 
his community. The nearest school is a walk of at least 
four hours. He was eager to learn. He was using 

farming methods he learned from watching other 
farmers, but he wanted a chance to do better. They 
farm crops that only produce six months out of the 
year, which often leads to brutal malnutrition the other 
six months of the year. This region usually experiences 
the worst malnutrition in the poorest country in the 
Western Hemisphere.  They constantly battle erosion 
and the loss of soil, which results from horrible 
deforestation and brutal tropical storms.   
 
When the farmers do harvest their crops, the women 
carry their goods on their heads all the way to market. 
Up one mountain peak, down the backside, up another 
and down again, over and over again and again and 
again. They leave at one in the morning to journey in 
the dark across brutal roads and paths, with loose 
rocks along those steep paths, so they can get to a 
filthy market, sit all day, earning a paltry sum, so they 
can purchase some additional goods needed for their 
families and also to see at their local markets and 
return home again along the same brutal route. I was 
carrying a forty-pound backpack that felt like seventy-
five at times.  It gave us a slight window into their 
reality as it ultimately took us 8 hours to complete our 
journey. While we were exhausted and often 
discouraged, when we would see yet another brutal 
stretch of path awaiting us to get up another mountain, 
wondering when we would ever get there, it didn't take 
much to remind us that this is what they do on a daily 
basis. Life in Haiti...  
 
It's not a hike, it's not a one-time challenge, it's daily 
survival. Along the way we often heard.  “Ou fom?” We 
always answered yes, but each time it made me reflect 
on the very question and the frequency that it's asked. 
It is a question, but it's really a reminder for their 
brothers and sisters to hold tough, to be strong and to 
press on even when the mountains seem 
insurmountable and the challenges are overwhelming. 
It’s asked at times when they have nothing to feed their 
precious, beautiful children. It’s asked at times when 
their crops are devastated by tropical storms and they 
don't know where to turn. Is "Ou fom" the mantra that 
enables them to press on even when it might be easier 
to give up?   
 
Throughout the past couple of years, just when it 
seems we’ve climbed the mountain, we are faced with 
another challenge, and then another, and then…  
 
While these challenges can seem never ending and 
frustrating, we must keep our eyes on the Lord and 
reflect on the reality that our challenges could be so 
much greater.  We will continue to broaden our 
students’ perspectives to the realities of this world and 
create opportunities to serve others and impact the 
world for Christ.  Thank you for partnering with us 
along this journey.  “Ou fom?” 
 

In His Service,  
Todd Henderson 



 

FUTURE SQUIRES NIGHT 

DATE:    Thursday, February 3, 2022 

TIME:      7:00 p.m. 

PLACE:  CCHS Learning Commons 

Hello 8th grade parents!  This will be a “parents 
only” evening where you will learn what 
decisions go into scheduling your 8th grader for 
their classes at CCHS, the course sequences 
for each subject area, graduation 
requirements, a clear vision of all the 
opportunities which await your future Squire, 
and an opportunity to ask questions.  We will 
meet during the school day with 8th graders, so 
they have all the same information. 
 
This is a very important night for Calvin 
Christian High School and future Squires, 
so we hope each family can send at least 
one parent representative.  We look forward 
to our future families joining us on the evening 
of February 3. 

 

 

WINTERFEST REPRESENTATIVES 
Congratulations to the following individuals, who 
were elected by the student body to represent 
CCHS as Winterfest representatives this year: 

 Joy Adema, Savoie Bryce, Ellie Kosiara,  
and Katelynn VanDyken 

 Jack Hollebeek, Jack Lanning, Brady Nichols,  
and Jack Zondervan 

These individuals were recognized in front of the 
student body during Winterfest Week and will help 
honor alumni at the Homecoming/Alumni Night 
basketball game vs. Godwin Heights HS on Friday, 
February 11. 
 
 

WINTER BREAK OFFICE HOURS 
All the GCCS offices will be closed 
February 18-21, for Winter Break.  This 
includes the Business Office and all the 
school offices. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
WINTER BLAST RUN  
Saturday, February 19, 2022 
The 13th annual Winter Blast 5K 
and Winter Flurry 1K Kids Run will 
kick off the racing season in West Michigan.  Over 
400 runners are anticipated. The 5K is flat and 
accurate with all 3 miles visibly marked.  With over 
50 volunteers, it is known as a “race for runners 
put on by runners”. Thank you for your support of 
our race in the past and we look forward to seeing 
you on Saturday, February 19.  Register online at 
winterblastrun.com or pick up a form in the high 
school office. 

 
 
SCHOOL BUS NOTE 
Grandville Public School has the 
following changes in their bus 
schedule during this month of February: 

 February 24 – A.M. busing only 

 February 25 – NO busing either A.M. or P.M. 

 
 
SPRING PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  
The Spring Parent-Teacher Conferences for all  
CCMS and CCHS students will be held:  

 Wednesday, March 2, from 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

 Thursday, March 3 from 3:30 – 5:30 p.m. 

 Friday, March 4, from 9:00 – 11:00 a.m.  

 NO SCHOOL on Friday, March 4 

Watch for information coming soon as to how to 
schedule your conference online. 

 
 

CALVIN DRAMATIC SOCIETY  
Join our 'Big, Bright, Beautiful 
World' as Calvin Christian High 
School Dramatics Society will be 
performing Dreamworks' Shrek: The Musical 
at Godwin Heights High School Auditorium. 
Performances will take place March 3 & 4 at  
7:00 p.m. and March 5 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Tickets will be available through the GCCS 
website beginning Friday, February 4. We hope you 
will join us and bring your friends to enjoy the tale of 
a beloved ogre who, through the help of various fairy 
tale creatures, learns the value of love and 
acceptance. We look forward to seeing you there!  
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Counseling Office News 
Miss Karel rkarel@gccsmi.org   

Mr. Vander Wal nvanderwal@gccsmi.org    
 

February, 2022 

 
FRESHMEN NEWS 

Mr. Vander Wal has given the Freshmen Class an 
overview of the features available in their Xello accounts.  
These accounts can be used to research careers, 
colleges, and college majors.  Students can also take 
assessments (learning style, personality type, career 
matchmaker, skills inventory), record goals, and work 
through in-depth lessons on a variety of career readiness 
topics.  All of these accounts can be accessed at home, 
and any student who needs help with any of these 
accounts can see Mr. Vander Wal.    
 
 

SOPHOMORE NEWS 

The PSAT 10 is scheduled to be given to the Class of 
2024 here at school on Tuesday, March 22.  This is a 
practice/preliminary SAT test for sophomores in 
preparation for the official SAT test given at CCHS to 
juniors.  
 
Sophomores are encouraged to participate in the 
many career exploration opportunities provided by the 
KISD, such as the Talk & Tour series and Career 
Chats.  Please check their website for more 
information or reach out to Mr. Vander Wal with 
further questions.  
 
 

JUNIOR NEWS 

ACT and SAT TEST DATES 
Juniors planning on going to college are encouraged 
to take both the ACT and SAT at least once.  A total 
of 3-4 tests is recommended in most cases for 
maximizing scores and merit scholarships. College-
bound students should use Focus Periods to practice for 
the SAT and/or ACT through their Khan Academy 
accounts.   
 
The Class of 2023 is signed up to take the SAT at school 
the morning of Wednesday, March 23.   
 
The ACT can be taken April 2, June 11, or July 16. CCHS 
is a testing site for the June 11 test.  Please visit 
www.act.org to register.   

 
The SAT can be taken – in addition to March 23 – on  
March 12, May 7, and June 4. Please visit 
collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register to register. 

 
 

 

SENIOR NEWS 

FINANCIAL AID for COLLEGE-BOUND SENIORS 
Many of seniors are anxiously waiting to hear about 
acceptance and/or financial aid offers.  A very 
important component of financial aid from colleges is 
need-based aid, determined through the Free 
Application for Feral Student Aid (FAFSA). Once you 
have completed the FAFSA, you simply wait for the 
financial aid reports. Make sure to complete the 
FAFSA by March 1. 
  
Each college will send a financial aid award letter 
listing the financial aid they will award to you if you 
come to their school.    
 
 
SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
College-bound seniors are strongly encouraged to 
apply for additional scholarships beyond merit 
scholarships and need-based aid through the FAFSA.  
These additional scholarships are often called “Named” 
or “Donor-funded” scholarships.  They can be available 
through a specific college or through other 
organizations.  Deadlines are approaching!  More 
scholarship information is available through the 
counseling office website here.   
 
Seniors have received information about our CCHS 
donor-funded scholarships through emails and 
announcements.  The CCHS Scholarship Application 
is due Friday, February 25, and is available on our 
website here.  
 
 

GENERAL NEWS 

GROUNDHOG SHADOW DAY 
The KISD has decided to cancel the Groundhog 
Shadow Day event this year, but we will hope it is up 
and running with in-person shadowing opportunities 
next year. 
 
The KCTC 
Enrollment for the Kent Career Tech Center starts this 
month.  Programs fill up and enrollment is not 
guaranteed.  Students considering a program for the 
2022-23 school year should talk to Mr. Vander Wal 
about doing a program visit and/or putting in an 
enrollment request.  As communicated in a January 7 
email to students and parents, there are KCTC open 
houses from 5-7 p.m. on February 1 & 2.   
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Starting in February, counselors will be visiting classes 
and students will select courses for next year.  
 
Miss Karel will be assisting current 8th grade students 
and freshmen students scheduling for their freshman 
and sophomore years.   
 
Mr. Vander Wal will be assisting students scheduling for 
junior and senior years.  
 
Current Junior Students 

● Received registration information and scheduling 
forms Monday, January 31, during Focus Period. 

● Complete online registration during Chemistry  
or Advanced Chemistry on Friday, February 4. 

Current Sophomore Students 
● Receive registration information and scheduling 

forms Monday, February 7, during Focus Period. 
● Complete online registration during Advanced  

Biology and Biology on Friday, February 11.  

Current Freshmen Students 
● Receive registration information and scheduling 

forms Monday, February 14, during Focus 
Period. 

● Complete online registration during Physical  
Science on Thursday, February 24, or Friday,  
February 25. 

Current CCMS 8th Grade Students 
● Received registration information and scheduling 

forms Monday, January 31, or Tuesday, 
February 1. 

● Class of 2026 Future Squires Night for 
parents of scheduling for incoming freshmen 
will be held on Thursday, February 3, from 
7:00 – 8:00 p.m. in the CCHS Learning 
Commons. 

● Students are expected to turn in their scheduling  
form no later than Monday, February 11. 

West Side Christian 8th Grade Students 
● CCHS counselors met with and brought 

materials to West Side Christian 8th grade 
students on Tuesday, February 1. 

● Class of 2026 Future Squires Night for 
parents of scheduling for incoming freshmen 
will be held on Thursday, February 3, from 
7:00 – 8:00 p.m. in the CCHS Learning 
Commons. 

● Students are expected to turn in their scheduling 
form no later than Tuesday, February 15, to Mrs. 
Marsman. 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
2022-23 CURRICULUM GUIDE 
Detailed descriptions for all classes offered at CCHS as 
well as additional opportunities (such as on-line 
classes) can be found in our Curriculum Guide which is 
updated and posted online. Go to www.gosquires.org 
and select High School, Counseling Office, and then 
Scheduling Information. If you have any questions 
regarding scheduling, please contact the CCHS 
Guidance Office (538-0990). 

 
 
2022-23 ADVANCED PLACEMENT CLASSES 
Advanced Placement Government, Calculus, and 
Physics will again be offered for the 2021-22 school 
year. These AP courses are taught at the college 
level with college level materials.  Students will be 
expected to take an AP examination upon completion 
of the course.  Most colleges and universities will 
grant college credit if a student meets their score 
requirement.  These courses can be used for Calvin 
Christian High School credit in Government (.5), 
Calculus (1.0), and Physics (1.0) in addition to the 
potential college credit.  
 
 
2022-23 CONCURRENT ENROLLMENT CLASSES 

College Introduction to Literature 
College Writing 

College Psychology 
College Sociology 

* College Fundamentals of Business 
 
These classes will be offered as concurrent enrollment 
classes for the 2022-23 school year.  This gives CCHS 
students the opportunity to earn college credit through 
Grace Christian University while attending class at CCHS. 
 
*We are hoping to offer College Fundamentals of 
Business as a new course in 2022-23. 
 
 
KENT CAREER TECH CENTER SCHEDULING  
It is time for sophomores and juniors to decide 
whether they want to go to the Kent Career Tech 
Center next year.  Applications are now available in 
the Guidance Office.  Students attend the Tech 
Center 2½ hours a day and receive 3 credits per year.  
Some programs offer credit that may be used to fulfill 
core requirements for us.  More information is 
available online at http://www.thetechcenter.org.  
Transportation is provided through Grandville Public 
School.  
 
Scheduling for these courses typically occurs 
early in February.  Please talk to a counselor as 
soon as possible in scheduling a KCTC program. 

DATES FOR SCHEDULING 
2022-23 CLASSES 

DETAILS FOR SCHEDULING 
2022-23 CLASSES 

http://www.gosquires.org/


Music Notes 
Mark your calendars for the following 
upcoming music concerts: 

ORCHESTRA NIGHT 
Wednesday, February 23, at CCMS  

 
BAND NIGHT 

Thursday, March 10, at CCHS Gym 
 

CHOIR NIGHT 
Tuesday, March 15, at Central Reformed Church 

(Grand Rapids) 
 

 
PRAYER NEEDS VIA E-MAIL  
Grandville Calvin Christian Schools wants to 
keep parents and other constituents aware 
of special prayer needs.  If you have a 
special prayer need, please call Joan Staal  

at 532-2373 or e-mail her at jstaal@gccsmi.org. To 
insure accuracy and appropriate confidentiality, we 
ask that only family members make requests related 
to their family.  
 
 

LET’S PRAY TOGETHER 
MOMS-IN-PRAYER would love to have 
you join them for prayer on Thursday 
mornings from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m.  
This is open to all moms (and grandmothers).  You 
may choose to come as many or as few times as 
your schedule permits.  You are always welcome! 
We follow the same social distance and masking 
guidelines as students and staff.  
 

Meetings are held in the Prayer Room located in 
the high school. Bring your Bible! Questions may  
be directed to Amelia Broekhuis at 
ameliabroekhuis@hotmail.com. 
 
 
PARENT ORGANIZATION NEED 

While there is currently no official “Parent 
Organization” due to lack of participation, we would 
still like to continue showing our appreciation to all 
our GCCS faculty and staff members.  Please 
consider signing up for a staff treat. Click here for 
the link.  Thank you very much! 

 

SENIOR ALL-NIGHTER 2022 
Coming Soon - We will be raffling off another filled 
Yeti cooler. Look for more details at the end of the 
month. The winner’s name will be drawn on March 25 
at the Hitmen Volleyball game. 

 

 

     SENIOR NEWS & DATES 

SENIOR ALL-NIGHTER 
Please submit your Senior All-Nighter form and 
payment ASAP. Time Here is the Parent Letter 
that accompanies the form. 
 

 

HITMEN VOLLEYBALL GAME  
Everyone is invited to come out and cheer on the 
Junior and Senior boys as they compete in the 
annual Hitmen Volleyball Game.  It will be held on 
Friday, March 25, at 7:00 p.m. in the CCHS gym. 
The cost is $5.00 per person or $20.00 per 
family.  No passes are accepted for this Senior  
All-Nighter fundraiser. 
 
 
FUTURE IMPORTANT DATES FOR SENIORS 

Fri, March 25 Hitmen Volleyball Game 
Sat., April 30 Junior/Senior Prom 
Tues., May 10 Honors Banquet/Convocation 
Wed., May 18 Collage Concert 
Wed., May 19 Senior Exams 
Thurs., May 20 Senior Exams 
Tues., May 24 Senior Breakfast followed 
  by graduation rehearsal 
Tues., May 24 Graduation (6:30 p.m.) 
Thurs., May 26 Cedar Point Class Trip  

 
 
SENIOR BREAKFAST  
If you would like to help plan the 
Senior Breakfast at South 
Grandville Christian Reformed 
Church on Tuesday morning, 
May 24, please contact the high school office at 
538-0990. 
 
 

CEDAR POINT CLASS TRIP 
The Senior Class Trip to Cedar Point is scheduled 
for Thursday, May 26, this year.   

 Signups will be soon.   

 Cost will be approximately $75 at time of 
signup.  This includes the ticket to Cedar 
Point, transportation, and refreshments on 
the bus trip. 

 If the cost is a financial hardship, please 
speak with Mr. Henderson about 
assistance. 

 The class trip is optional. 
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ATHLETIC BOOSTERS 
The next meeting of the Athletic Boosters will be on 
Wednesday, February 16.  We would love to have 
you join us at the high school at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
WINTER SPORTS TEAMS TOURNAMENTS 
The state tournaments as the MHSAA currently lists 
them are below. Go to our website at 
www.Calvinchristiansports.org for the most current 
information on Calvin Athletics. 

 
 Bowling regionals will be held on  

February 25-26, at a site TBD. 
 

 Girls Basketball districts will be played at 
Fennville HS.  The games will be played on 
February 28 and March 2, 4. 
 

 Boys Basketball districts will be played at 
Covenant Chr. HS on March 7, 9 and 11. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KEY CARDS & BIGGBY CARDS 
 Support your Athletic Boosters by 
purchasing a Key Card book and/or a Biggby 
Card,  
 

 The Key Cards are available for $25 each 
and are good through December 31, 2022. 

 

 The Biggby Cards are $20 each and good 
through August 31, 2022.   

 
Checks should be made payable to GCCS.  Both 
items can be purchased in the GCCS Business 
Office or the CCHS Athletic Office.   
 
Questions can be directed to Keisha Houtsma at 

kieshahoutsma@sbcglobal.net. 
 
Both items will be available only through 
Tuesday, March 1, so make sure you purchase 
yours in time. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SPRING SPORTS AT CCHS 
Spring sports are currently scheduled to begin on  
Monday, March 14, for the following: 

 Boys Baseball (JV, Varsity) 

 Boys Golf (JV, Varsity) 

 Girls Soccer (JV, Varsity) 

 Girls Softball (JV, Varsity) 

 Girls Tennis (Varsity) 

 Track (Girls and Boys – all levels) 
 
In order to participate in spring sports, students must 
obtain a Pay-to-Participate cards ($95) and have a 
current health physical on file in the school office.   
 
These Pay-to-Participate cards can be obtained in the 
Athletic Office beginning Tuesday, February 15.  
 
 
ADVANCE NOTICE FOR 2022-23 ATHLETES 
Calvin Christian High School offers several sports 
during the fall season.  Please note that 
practices/tryouts for all of our fall sports listed below 
will begin on the following date: 
 

Monday, August 8, 2022 
 Football 

Boys Soccer 
Boys Tennis 

Cross Country  
Girls Golf 

Girls Swimming  
Girls Volleyball 

 
Remember that prior to trying out for any sport each 
athlete must have a yellow “Pay-to-Participate” card 
to hand to his/her coach.  To obtain this, each 
athlete must: 

 Be officially enrolled at Calvin Christian 
High School.   

  Have a physical on file in the school office 
(signed by the physician, parent, and 
athlete).  To be official, the athlete’s physical 
must be given on April 15, 2022, or later.  

 Have paid the $95 “Pay-to-Participate” fee.   
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GRANDVILLE CALVIN CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS AUCTION 2022 

EVENT: Hosted by Grandville Calvin Christian Schools 

DATE: Bidding opens *Friday, February 18 at 6:00 p.m. 
      *note change of date & time 

ENDS: *Thursday, February 24 from 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
      *note change of date 

PICKUP: Saturday, February 26, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  

LINK:       https://one.bidpal.net/gosquires/welcome  

 
 

You can follow the above link to buy tuition vouchers, support “Fund the Need” right 
now, and preview all items which will be auctioned.  The tuition vouchers are two 
separate $500 vouchers which can be applied to your tuition or anyone you choose.  
You must be present online on February 24 when we draw the winners.   
 
When the bidding opens, you will click on an item you are interested in and either buy it 
now or bid on it.  You will be notified if you are outbid. The program will assign everyone 
bid paddle numbers as they register to bid.   If you registered last year to participate in 
our online auction, you do not have to re-register.  Simply sign in and you will be ready 
to bid. 
 
Make sure and check out the 1996 Mercury Mystique which was generously donated by 
Calvin’s Car Lot.  Stop by the lot on located at 2499 – 28th St SW to check it out.  They 
are open from 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. Monday-Friday. 
 
If you are interested in donating to or sponsoring the auction, check out the sponsorship 
form printed on the next page of this newsletter.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Joan Staal at jstaal@gccsmi.org or call her at 616-257-4215. 

 
 
 
 
 

  

https://one.bidpal.net/gosquires/welcome
mailto:jstaal@gccsmi.org


 
 

GRANDVILLE CALVIN CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS 41ST AUCTION 
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GCCS AUCTION 2022 SPONSORSHIP AND DONATION OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Business Name/Contributor: ______________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: ________________________________________________________________ 

Contact Person: ____________________________________ Phone: _____________________ 

Email: _______________________________________________________________________ 

How should donor be listed in the auction book? ______________________________________ 
(The Smith Company, Mr. and Mrs. Smith, etc.) 

   _________ Please check here if gift is anonymous (listing will say “Friend of GCCS”) 
 
Donor signature: _______________________________________________________________ 
 
SPONSOR OPPORTUNITIES 

  
_____EVENT SPONSORSHIP (2,000)  

 Advertisement on every page of auction in the header section  
 
______DIAMOND SPONSORSHIP ($1,000)  

 Logo/advertisement shown on bottom of auction home page    
 
_____PLATINUM SPONSOR ($500) 

 Business card displayed on sponsor page of auction website  
 
_____GOLD SPONSOR ($250)  

 Business name/color logo listed on sponsor page of auction website 
 
_____SILVER SPONSOR ($100) 

 Business name listed on sponsor page of auction website 
 

Please make checks payable to GCCS Auction 
 
For contributions of Goods, Services, Gift Certificates: 
Gift Description: Please give a brief description of the gift.  If there are specific instructions, please 
note them here – i.e. “use by Dec. 2021 or “Snowplowing for a driveway maximum 100’ x 15’”. 
 

 

 

 

Retail Value/Fair Market Value: ____________________ **Please make sure to fill this in! 
 
_____ Please check here if gift needs to be picked up 
 
Please sign this form and either FAX (616-532-4008), mail to the Business Office address 
listed below, or email to GCCS Auction Committee at auction@gccsmi.org. You may drop off 
donations at Grandville Christian School (3934 Wilson Ave, Grandville, MI  49418) or at the 
Grandville Calvin Christian School Business Office (3750 Ivanrest SW, Grandville, MI 49418), 
or contact one of the committee members to arrange pickup of donations.  A receipt for your 
donation will be sent after the auction in February, 2022.  Our tax ID# 38-1968313.  Questions?  
Please call or email Joan Staal at 616-532-2373 or at auction@gccsmi.org. 

mailto:auction@gccsmi.org
mailto:auction@gccsmi.org


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GCCS Annual Spring Reception 
Thursday, April 14, 2022 

at Frederik Meijer Gardens   
More details coming later. 

 

After a two-year hiatus, we look forward to bringing back the Spring Reception live to 

support the Squire Fund. We are excited to be hosting the event this year at the 

beautiful Frederik Meijer Gardens! Save the date for a great time of fellowship 

and supporting GCCS. We look forward to a night of celebration and looking to what 

God has in store for the future of our Christian schools. Watch for more info soon! 

 

 

 

 

GCCS Foundation 34th Annual Golf Classic Outing  
Saturday, May 21, 2022 

at Thornapple Pointe Golf Course 
More details coming later. 

Contact Joan Staal for more information on these events 
at jstaal@gccsmi.org or 616-257-4215. 
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